Ildhafn Council meeting: 24th January 2010
Minutes taken by Shannon Wanty.

Present: Katherine Davies (Seneschal),  Shannon Wanty (A&S Officer), Adrian Baxter (Marshall), Phil Whitby (Constable), Matt Mole (Baron), David Robb (Chronicler), Patrick Bowman, Ange Wells (Chatelaine)
Apologies: Alex (Herald), Gary Sawers (Reeve)
Absent: Everyone else.
Start Time: 7.28pm

Officer reports received over the Council List, January 2010:

A&S, Chatelaine, Seneschal, Quartermaster, Reeve, Marshall, Constable, Chronicler 
Herald: Will send through a report soon. Katherine yet to hear back from Tristan as to when he’s leaving and whether he’s had any potential replacements. Bene to pick up the books and so forth from Tristan in the near future.
Reeve: Sent report to Katherine, she will forward to list. Matt summarised to the Council. Can anyone sitting on cheques please bank them. Angela Wells to do a receipt for the freezer.
Past events:

Summer Picnics: Ibid to what Katherine said in her Seneschal’s report. Advertising for the first picnic was good as this encouraged new people to come along and gave us the chance to chat to them. Not advertising for the next two was also good as this gave us an opportunity to have a general social get together. Picnics were a good summer event as low key and easy to organise between St Cath’s and Canterbury Faire which are both bigger events.
Phil suggested perhaps five outdoor picnics over the summer months, and mini feasts indoors for winter? Katherine said that having something about every six to eight weeks seems about right.
Upcoming Events:

Heraldic Symposium: Phil asked when would be a good time to have that? Whether to have something after Canterbury Faire to give people something to go to, or hold it in winter as it’s a good type of thing for then. Perhaps March? End of February. Could even be at Phil’s – close to the motorway so easy for people from Hamilton to come up. Would probably need a laptop as well as his two computers. Saturday and Sunday. Potluck meals? Head down to somewhere local for dinner. Will email a confirmation of which dates will work through to council. If end of February will need to look at clashing with tourney – could tourney be in Auckland? Assume currently not going ahead with the tourney. Other possibility is to push to August.
The Bloth: If someone can put forward something very low key, then could be good to have between Crescent Fence and July Coronation, but would need to not take much energy as people will be focused on other events. Otherwise incorporate into Coronation for this year? Still a window for an evening-only event though.
Tourney Circuit: Casey has withdrawn her bid for this. As far as Adrian is aware it is off. Potentially this could be something that could be passed around some of the marshalls? This would spread the workload and give people a chance to organise a low-stress event. Adrian says Casey has a lot of stuff relating to the lists etc, perhaps this could go onto the website? This would be useful supporting information. Phil asked if Baronial Championship was a separate one-off event, could this be moved to being done as part of the tourney series? Would need to be announced at start of series. Katherine likes the idea of encouraging consistency. Competition-wise prizes were the Cup Perilous, the Baronial Champion prize, and the tourney prize. Matt liked the format of having the two prizes on offer for the day. Decision to have Baronial Championship at tourney at St Cath’s, have double points for the tourney that day. This takes the pressure off St George’s a bit.
St George’s: Adrian says the preferred site will be in Hamilton, but failing this then will look at Auckland. Adrian has emailed David & Vanessa about using the horse paddock for this. He’s discussed this with Matt, with an Australian heavy chap, and with Derek. Aiming to have it on the weekend of the 24th and 25th. Depending on location maybe have the Monday as well? Hard camping similar to David’s concept last year. No duties, but be “required for sentry duty” – checking wood quota, cook, etc. Possibility of an 8am attack wake up call?  Cost a consideration – previously stuff has been provided by members of St George’s for the barony, but this is no longer viable since there’s only a couple of active members. Adrian will forward this info to Cluain council so they know what’s happening, he’ll have a bid for next Council meeting whether Cluain or Ildhafn necessary. 
Can we get a knight across/up to support heavy? At the moment just an idea. Katherine commented on whether it was going to cost us. Patrick suggests approaching the Stronger Kingdom Fund. Group pool? We can also approach people at CF. 

Crescent Fence: June 2010

Ed had hoped for early May, but the site’s not available then. The site is available on Queen’s Birthday weekend, so would run Friday 4th to Sunday 6th but not on the Monday. Something Friday night, classes all day Saturday, general revel thing Saturday night, Sunday morning classes, Sunday afternoon tourney elsewhere, still have Monday off – may work in favour of out-of-towners? David thinks this will work well – stops it being a three day event that people feel they need to turn up to all of, they’ll still be able to take part in all the classes and stuff that’s happening.
People will be able to book for the weekend, but also have the Saturday as an evening event for a general populace. Phil commented that there’s room to allow several things to happen, Katherine commented that it gives flexibility.

Tapac for Sunday tourney? Matt has forwarded the booking info and costs through to Katherine to look at.

No onsite accomodation, people will need to be billeted. 

Matt suggested one-on-one tutorials in the park assuming the weather’s good.

Kick out time 12 midday on Sunday. Phil suggested getting rid of the Sunday morning at the Horticultural Centre altogether, as by the time people have got organised it’ll be time to leave. Just go straight to the park instead. Katherine concerned that we have to decide earlier about wet weather than if we’re already all gathered somewhere. Katherine to look at Tapac costs, as we can book for $20 an hour potentially with access to outdoors area.

Option one: Get rid of Sunday Horticultural Centre, book Tapac for four-six hours for tourney and a few more classes – cost would be $45 or so instead.

Option two: If Tapac not available, have tourney in a park instead.

Phil asked if we’re able to have Council cover some of the costs? Ange pointed out that this will be the most expensive time for Coronation prep.

Matt suggested that Tapac may do a reduced day rate. 

Tapac would only cost another $4 per head, still reasonable cost. Phil suggests $15 per head for food instead of $16. 

Shannon suggested that we have a formal dinner and talk. David likes the current arrangement – the more stuff we stack onto the Friday the more focus onto the early part of the event. Phil thinks that if there’s a big Friday activity it will be poorly attended as people need to travel on a holiday weekend. Katherine suggested do we need something formal happening on Friday? Move it all back into the Saturday and Sunday. Matt suggested that we then just have dinner at a pub. Phil commented that this will put the overall cost up for people, on top of site costs and airfares. Patrick commented that the point of doing something on a Friday is because people are staying on site, but we won’t actually have people staying on site somewhere. Pizza and a fencing movie at Matt’s? Katherine doesn’t think we’ll find a second option. Matt commented that if we lose Friday night then we have extra room in the budget to cover Sunday.
Matt suggested using Cornwall Park for the Monday to go to the airport. David also suggests the park across the road from him, then gives people option of showering etc and leaving stuff at his house before going to the airport.

David suggested having a talk following lunch with a talk rather than having fencing there, just to break it up a bit.

Current plan: Don’t’ do anythign formal Friday night – informal thing at Matt’s, to which the event may contribute some money.

Saturday as is.

Sunday Katherine to attempt to hire Tapac and get permission to use grassy area at back. Sunday evening go to the pub.

Monday: Anyone still up to it use the park opposite David’s house for more fencing.

Katherine asks for flexibility in the realms of $5. Katherine would like permission to go back to the original plan anyway, if Tapac isn’t available. Katherine will confirm that we definitely want Saturday at the centre tomorrow, and the rest of the days later.

Katherine would like permission to advertise the event at CF even though it isn’t all sorted yet.

Phil asked if it would be a good event for newcomers. Probably the Saturday evening but not the rest of the weekend – Patrick commented that too many beginners would swamp it and detract from the event for the avid fencers. Will look at different martial arts groups etc for classes and also to attend. Katherine to approach Amanda about a physio class.
Midwinter 2010 - Angela.
Ange has been working on a booking form through Google documents but it changed into a spreadsheet so she still needs to rectify this. Ange is going to get some stuff up on the website outlining the event, she hopes to have a basic booking form onsite in time for CF so that people can start booking straight after. Ange still hasn’t heard back from the City Council re using Albert Park for the Sunday Queen’s Champion Tourney. Katherine suggested that she now email Cornwall Park to ask if this would be okay. It’s in our interests that they know what we’re doing. Also good as Katherine was able to find out that there was a large event over the road one weekend she was planning to hold a picnic, so was able to shift date. Ange is also going to make contact with the library again about booking viewing times for the Manuscripts. David has contacted Bastian about involving Auckland Museum in something, still has to hear back – can approach him at CF since he’ll be daytripping.
Adrian asked about the napkins on behalf of Casey. Shannon commented that the idea is so that people only have about five each to do. Also will keep a stack at Sewing Sundays for unoccupied people. ( Ange still to buy the linen. Also freezer has been purchased for $150, Ange has been paid back for this. The idea is to sell it following Coronation. Adrian asked if it was worth keeping? Probably not due to storage space. Shannon asked if she can take the flour from supplies to make stuff for Coronation. Katherine said as Quartermaster stuff should be available for upcoming events.

Angela to talk to Catalina about Order of the Rose ceremony – can be done as long as short, give notice so that it’s incorporated into the timetable. David is going to speak to Bernard about stewarding the hall. Ange will also speak to Oswin about borrowing stuff from Southron Gaard for Coronation to help with hall decoration. Also Matt to talk to their group B&B, Ange to remind them to do this at CF. They have banners that would be nice to use, also have a Cloth of State.

Bloth 2010: SEEKING BIDS

Other business:

Boffer: Adrian keen to get this going in Cluain as there are a lot of children of appropriate age there.
Ildhafn Bank Account: Hard to discuss since Gary not here. Waiting to hear from Gary about that – looking to move to Kiwibank, discussion to happen online. Patrick commented that SCANZ is currently in the process of swapping. We should then be able to do stuff online.
Website: David would like to get content and events onto the website. Matt and Shannon to decide on sewing & shed day schedule to do this after the meeting. David will put in slots for this to happen fortnightly. David will also schedule dance nights for Katherine, to start on the 11th of February, Katherine to check with Inigo and Olaf which week they’re doing stuff over here so that Shore practices coordinate. Katherine suggests summer hiatus of between December through to after Canterbury Faire – things can happen informally, but need to check if things are happening. Stuff happening during this period tends not to be appropriate for newcomers.
Gilmour’s: Ange is looking at getting a Gilmour’s account (cash account) in the name of the barony.
Library: Phil will look at the heraldry library when he gets it from Tristan to see if there is anything appropriate to add to the library for general use. Otherwise Shannon has seen a $15 dictionary on heraldry at her local secondhanf bookshop. Phil will go have a look and get it if it seems appropriate.
Scheduling: Katherine & Patrick will be away for several weeks, council meeting to go ahead anyway, Shannnon will run at her house instead. Katherine will still be contactable by email. Need to send in quarterly reports straight after CF.
Helms: David says they’ve been sitting around for ages. David and Vanessa are happy to chuck a bunch in the float and take them to CF to sell. Matt suggests taking maybe four down. Phil asked if they’re complete or just spun bowl and sidepiece – Matt says complete. Katherine asked if this would be at cost? Probably yes – tied up capital that we’re not using. Good idea to sell some, also may well help get someone in Southron Gaard into heavy. Ange has dibs on the small one. Phil said that at Crown Tourney ?Bjorn? had a lot of bowls etc, should we look at getting some for newcomers? Ange commented that we have plenty of loaner gear, Katherine that we have such a small inflow of newcomers that it’s not really a problem. If we were getting more, then maybe, but we don’t have good storage. Ange commented that there’s enough bits and pieces at Helen’s that we could sell them. David suggested that we put newcomers directly in touch with Bjorn to get stuff. Katherine suggested a $10 deposit for loaner feast gear, then give people the option of keeping rather than returning and just replace loaner stuff. Bowl, plate, cutlery, goblet, bag is about $10. Need to make new bags that aren’t stamped with Ildhafn stuff that can be given away. Chatelaine to have responsibility for newcomers feast gear buying system.
Quartermaster stuff: Katherine would like to take down some banner bags and baldrics so that we can identify ourselves when we’re doing stuff at CF. Banners to use if we’re camping together, or at David’s vigil, also some platters etc for the latter. Engraver now working so stuff now being slowly marked.

Group projects: Matt would like to instigate these around the major events that we organise. He would like to have us make a decision on what we need. Idlhafn needs more banners – silk screen painted banners, or applique. Big silk screen ones probably the better option – easier to get them going to more things (some stored with Quartermaster, some with B&B). Phil commented that it’s still the old ones that get used but they’re bad heraldry. Phil is happy to be be Good Herald on this, also we’ll have Andrew as group herald, A&S Minister will decide on patterns in consultation. Shannon would like to do this in March. Katherine will price them out, hopefully before she goes away but otherwise after. Should be constant accumulative process, rather than one-off occurences or not making stuff until it’s worn out. Katherine’s top three are the banners, new list field (Andrew keen to work on this). Matt says let’s look at CF listfield and take lots of pictures of it. Also finally the lamps. Ange saw conversation about fire restrictions on the Althing list, katherine kerr mentioned that at Twelfth Night they used oil lamps. Ange would like to look at doing this for July Coronation as it will still be dim at the feast since it’s winter. High table to get beeswax candles, but everyone else gets oil lamps. They extinguish straightaway, and it’s only a bit of oil spilt if they do get knocked over. Would also let us get rid of a bunch of stuff that’s heavy and cumbersome to store. They burn a long time on very little oil, and string works as a wick. Adrian will talk to Casey about it, they can potentially be pit kilned. Katherine will also contact Alex the Potter. Also stops people playing with candles. Failing making them, Ange said katherine kerr said they went to an Asian store and bought suitable ceramic pots really cheaply. Also will do some destruction testing outside with an old tablecloth to confirm that it’s no worse than candles.
Meeting closed 9.12pm
